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HB408 “An Act relating to misconduct involving weapons” 
 

 Under Alaska law, an individual who has been convicted of a felony can carry 
hand guns and have their right to bear arms restored by any of three occurrences: (1) 
a pardon, (2) the underlying conviction having been set aside under AS 12.55.085, or 
(3) by the passage of ten years time from an unconditional discharge.   
 
 However, the U.S. Supreme Court in the case of Caron v. U.S., 524 U.S. 308 
(1988), ruled that if a person who has been previously convicted of a felony is 
prohibited from possessing firearms, in any way, under state law, then they are 
prohibited from possessing firearms under federal law.   
 
 While under state law a previously convicted ex-felon’s right to possession of 
firearms is fully restored, there are still limitations on carrying concealed weapons.  
Ex-felons can carry concealed on their own property, while engaged in lawful hunting, 
fishing, or trapping, or while engaged in other lawful activities that necessarily 
involves the carrying of a weapon for personal protection. 
 
 However, the ATF and the FBI are interpreting Alaska’s statute to be a 
restriction upon possession.  Due to this interpretation, Alaskans who under state law 
are allowed to possess firearms are being threatened with prosecution for serious 
Federal offenses. 
 
 This bill addresses the language in AS 11.61.200, Misconduct Involving 
Weapons in the Third Degree.  AS 11.61.200(a)(12) bars all people convicted of felonies 
from caring concealed weapons, while AS 11.61.200(g) sets out exemptions to (a)(12)’s 
blanket ban.   
 
 The Alaska State Legislature has made its own policy decision about how to 
handle the gun rights of ex-felons; however the Federal Government has stripped 
Alaska of the right to make its own judgments, excepting an all-or-nothing decision on 
gun rights for ex-felons.  HB408 is one of many bills that have been drafted in this 
legislation session to bring this issue back before the Alaska State Legislature for 
consideration. 
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